
We help people in the abortion industry 
leave their jobs and rediscover the 
peace and joy they’ve been missing.
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Dear Friends and Supporters,

I didnʼt know where any of this was going. All I knew  
was God had clearly shown me that this ministry needed  
to happen, and He was appointing me to do it.

Back in 2012, I thought it would be exciting to get maybe ten 
abortion workers to leave their jobs in the first year. My 
expectations were miniscule compared to what God had in 
store. We started getting calls from about ten workers each 
MONTH. We launched an Exodus2013 campaign for a mass 
walkout from the abortion industry that opened the 
floodgates. 

Ten years later, we have now walked 640 abortion workers 
safely to the freedom, peace, and joy they had been missing. 
We celebrated this ten-year milestone as the Dobbs decision 
was announced by the Supreme Court, overturning Roe v. 
Wade and declaring no constitutional right to an abortion.

I was with several of my fellow Quitters when the decision was announced. The elation was palpable as tears flowed and hugs 
were exchanged. You can imagine the burden lifted from our shoulders, knowing the thing we once fought for and now fight 
against was dealt a massive blow. It was healing.

Just over a month after the decision was announced, we lost a special person in our ministry. Peg Salkay, one of our therapists 
who served as a volunteer counselor for our Quitters, was called home to Jesus. She spent her last days on the phone with Dr. 
Amanda Willie to ensure her ATTWN clients would be transferred with the utmost care. She loved each of them so much that 
she knew she could not enter eternal rest until assured they were in good hands. Her joyful, prayerful presence is missed, but 
her passing is a reminder of what awaits those who love Him.

In 2022, we rejoiced, we grieved, and we settled back into our ministerial work with renewed fervor for the eternal souls at 
stake and the unborn lives still at risk. We know we are not done yet. Now, as the abortion industry is at its weakest, we will 
amplify our stories faithfully and fearlessly. We are revving up our Bible studies, group therapy sessions, and discipleship 
program. We are reaching out to every legislator and government leader in the country to testify to the truth. Not just our truth, 
but Godʼs absolute truth that He is the Creator and Sustainer of life, and we who once stood in His way are now intent to 
prepare it.

Thank you for cheering us on with every step and every word spoken. Your support is unmerited but exemplifies the 
overwhelming grace and mercy of Jesus Christ. Thank you for loving all our Quitters as He does. You may never meet all of 
them in this lifetime, but when our work is done, we will all have one happy reunion in the next. 

Until there are none,
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Letter from Abby

Letter From Abby
A 2022 recap from ATTWNʼs 
President, CEO, & Founder, Abby Johnson

2022 Impact
Statistics and geographic impact of ATTWN
in 2022 and cumulative totals since we began

A Tale of Two Quitters
Read about Shelley & Caroline, two ATTWN Quitters 
whose exit from the abortion industry reshaped their futures

The Walls Are Talking...Even Louder
New Quitter survey statistics reveal 
the Dark Side of the abortion industry

She Was Stronger
Behind the scenes of our powerful documentary 
following the lives of three former abortion workers

Culture-Changing Impact
How ATTWN is sharing truth and promoting life in the media

Goals for 2023
Sneak peek of what we're planning in 2023!

To Our Heroes
Special thanks to all our supporters along 
with ATTWN financial snapshot
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Our impact extends across the 
United States and will be felt for 
generations to come, as lives are 
spared and abortion workers heal. 
Since our beginning in 2012, we 
have helped over 640 abortion 
workers leave the industry and find 
healing with ATTWN’s assistance 
from the following states:
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States where we have Quitters

States where we have not had 
any Quitters yet

Our impact isn’t just felt in 2022. WA
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32
clinics

640
Quitters*

MORE THAN 46
states

More than 640 
workers have left 

the abortion industry 
with our help.

32 abortion 
clinics have closed 
after our workers 

left those locations.

Weʼve helped 
workers from 46 

states, including the 
District of Columbia. 

* We affectionately refer to our clients as 
"Quitters," as they have courageously 
QUIT the abortion industry!

“I was speechless while my mind was racing 
with thoughts of where this might take us as a 

country and as women, who would now be 
out from under the banner that abortion 

would always be an option. Not anymore! 
Alternatives become real options now and 
taking responsibility is a real possibility!"

-Priscilla Hurley,

We helped our Quitters 
share their stories 

publicly nearly 900 times 
with their eye-witness 

accounts to shed light on 
the abortion industry.

We provided nearly 
1,600 hours of licensed 

counseling for our Quitters.

We spent 350 hours on 
sidewalks outside of 

abortion clinics praying and 
building relationships with 

abortion workers.

We testified in eight 
states in support of 
pro-life legislation.

We awarded two 
scholarships for Quitters 

advancing their 
credentials in the medical 
field in honor of the late 

Dr. Nancy Sandrock.

27 Quitters participated in 
filming for the Unthinkable 

documentary, to be 
released in Fall of 2023.

We premiered 
She Was Stronger, 

a stunning portrait of three 
Quitters from opposite 

ends of the United States.

We coordinated legal 
assistance for nine 

whistleblowers of the 
abortion industry.

We connected monthly 
via live video chats 
with our Quitters for 

group therapy on our 
Connect + Care 
conference calls.

In 2022, we launched our 
monthly Bible studies 

open to all Quitters and 
staff via live video 
conference calls!

We provided 24 NEW 
Quitters of the abortion 
industry with financial 
aid, resumé and job 
search assistance, 

spiritual and emotional 
support, and welcomed 
them with Love Boxes 
loaded with ATTWN 
goodies and Bibles.

10 Quitters received 
financial coaching with 

our Dave Ramsey-certified 
financial coach.

We hosted 45 Quitters 
on healing retreats 
throughout 2022!

 QU I T TER  AND ABORT ION SURV IVOR

impact
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We mailed 19,000
postcards and handwritten 
cards into abortion clinics 
encouraging workers to 

leave their jobs.

Upon hearing the announcement of the Dobbs decision
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While employed at Planned Parenthood, Caroline and her 
husband Scott became parents themselves. The disconnect 
between the mission of her organization and her employerʼs lack 
of understanding for Carolineʼs wishes as a mother roused 
questions about Planned Parenthoodʼs true nature. By setting 
abortion quotas and putting personal obstacles in Carolineʼs way 
of motherhood, the scales began to fall. 

A newfound curiosity in Jesus Christ set Caroline on a trajectory 
to eventually resign from Planned Parenthood, the exact month 
that Shelley began her work at Delta Clinic. She connected with 
ATTWN for healing resources after hearing Abby Johnson speak 
at a local pregnancy center banquet.  

Though connected through ATTWN, Shelley and Caroline didnʼt 
meet until a Phase 3 healing retreat in August of 2021. Shelley, 
after speaking about her experiences at her previous employment 
for years, had had a recent decline in her health. She was 
diagnosed with polycystic kidney disease at age 14 and knew 
that a kidney transplant would be somewhere in her future, but 

lymphatic cancer 
rapidly sped up the 
urgency. Required 
injections for cancer 
treatment led to 
kidney failure, and 
dialysis was a daily 
part of her routine. 
Donald, knowing how 
much Shelley needed 
her ATTWN tribe, 
accompanied Shelley 
on retreat where the 
women became 
acquainted. Caroline, 
a quiet observer, saw 
the number of willing 
donors among the 
ATTWN staff and 

clients and thought surely Shelley would have her kidney 
transplant match soon, especially after the entire group prayed 
together for a match for Shelley. Motherhood and a history of 
work in the abortion industry seemed to be the only thing they 
had in common.  

Shelley had all but given up hope after twenty years of waiting 
on the transplant list with no match.  

But the following month, ATTWN held a Quitters Ball gala event 
in Dallas, Texas. By a series of coincidences that only God could 
have orchestrated, the two women and their spouses were seated 
together. Shelleyʼs friend, former coworker, and fellow Quitter 
noticed from another table that Shelley was having an allergic 
reaction to almond residue in her salad. She swiftly brought it to 
Carolineʼs attention so that Donald could run to the hotelʼs 
vending kiosk for allergy medication, and while Caroline 
assessed Shelley, they began talking.  

Two women who barely knew each other, living on opposite ends 
of the country, shared a past in abortion industry work. They 
never expected the sisterhood that would give them a future.
  
Shelley was a nurse at 
Delta Clinic of Baton 
Rouge, Louisiana in 
2012. She kept the job 
a secret from her 
husband Donald, 
knowing he would 
disapprove of her 
working at an abortion 
clinic. In all fairness, 
Shelley did not know 
that it was an abortion 
clinic until patients 
started packing into the 
waiting room on her first 
day of work. She took a 
bewildered look around 
and succumbed to the 
financial pressure of 
contributing to her familyʼs needs and hardened her resolve to 
bring home a paycheck.  

Donald followed her to work one day, got his bearings on the 
situation, and gently but firmly told her she did not have to keep 
the job. By that time, Shelley was defensive and justified her 
position by the stability it brought to the needs of their growing 
children.  

But then their bright, handsome 20-year-old son died in his sleep, 
suddenly and with no conclusive answers as to why and how.  

It was devastating, and Shelleyʼs hardened conscience cracked. 
She knew she could not keep aiding in taking the lives of children 
after losing her own. She reached out to And Then There Were 
None on her next morning back at the clinic and walked out the 
doors forever. 

Caroline, a nurse in Ohio, worked comfortably for Planned 
Parenthood for nearly 15 years. During her tenure with the 
abortion giant, she earned her Master of Science in Nursing and 
worked at a referral clinic as a Nurse Practitioner, specializing in 
birth control methods and sexually transmitted infections.  

procedure and muttering something about how long they were 
taking. She laughed while remembering the scowl on the doctorʼs 
face and the sharp command to the anesthesiologist to put her 
back under.  

The transplant was successful, but several weeks of observation 
were required at an inpatient hospital to make sure Shelleyʼs 
body did not reject the new organ. Shelley was released earlier 

than expected, surely due to 
all that good Cajun cooking 
her kidney had been primed 
with before the transplant.  

The kidney has a name. 
Shelley calls it Sharoline. 
Now, seven months after the 
transplant, Shelley notes 
certain changes and 
peculiarities in her new life 
with Sharoline.  

Before Sharoline, Shelley 
enjoyed a regular nightcap of 
whiskey and soda. Caroline 
doesnʼt care much for 
alcohol, and especially not 

whiskey. With Sharoline, Shelley has lost her taste for alcohol. 
Shelley doesnʼt mind the change, however, and appreciates her 
“clean Christian kidney.” She also has a newfound taste for 
vegetables and craves her motherʼs concoction of cabbage, 
potatoes, radishes, and carrots. Sheʼs even nicer to 
Donald...sometimes, she says. Joking aside, Shelley prays daily 
for Caroline in the words from Proverbs 22:9: “The generous 
themselves shall be blessed.” Her new lease on life has given her 
ample time to enjoy her new twin grandbabies, who will be 
moving closer to their grandmother very soon.  

For Caroline, there was a brief period of overwhelming sadness 
after her recovery, which is said to be quite common after organ 
donations. However, recognizing it on her regular prayer walks 
with a friend gave a name to her sadness and it passed as 
quickly as it came. She is embarking on a new journey with her 
credentials as a FertilityCare Practitioner in the Creighton model 
of natural (true) family planning. Her convictions for whole-life 
care did not stop with leaving the abortion industry but continued 
with abandoning the provision of birth control prescriptions and 
contraceptive implantations in favor of authentic womenʼs 
healthcare. She is taking new clients and hopes to establish her 
own LLC practice.  

Shelley and Caroline share an uncommon bond that is 
profoundly pro-life in every conceivable way. Quitting the 
abortion industry was just the beginning, and only God could 
take that tragedy and create something entirely new and 
beautiful.  

Donald and Scott continue to be devoted husbands and fathers 
and regularly share cringeworthy dad jokes.

Both skilled nurses, they knew not to panic and to keep Shelley 
talking. Caroline mentioned organ donation and asked Shelley 
about the process and the requirements for a match. It was then 
that she found out they shared the same blood type, and that no 
match had been found. As Donald intervened with allergy 
medication, Caroline went back to her seat with a seed planted in 
her mind about organ transplant testing.  

Over the next month, she 
communicated with Donald 
about the steps she was 
taking to find out if her 
kidney was a match for 
Shelley. Donald, for fear 
that Shelleyʼs hopes would 
be disappointed, kept the 
testing a secret from her. 

They matched.  

Rather than excitement, 
Shelley was overwhelmed 
by something completely 
different—it was peace.  

It took eight more months 
of pre-operative testing and medical work-up to prepare for the 
transplant, while Scott, Caroline, Donald, and Shelley became 
family. Traveling from Ohio to Louisiana for testing, Caroline 
prepared her kidney to be received by Shelley with some of 
Shelleyʼs favorite foods and some Cajun cooking. Donald and 
Scott exchanged corny dad jokes and recipes. Caroline treated 
her kidney like a surrogate parent, nurturing it and verbally 
willing it to Shelley in case of emergency or accidental death. As 
far as she was concerned, the kidney no longer belonged to her 
but was already part of Shelley. Caroline agonized over how 
long it was taking but clung to the words of Jeremiah 17:8 for 
complete trust in Godʼs timing: “They are like a tree planted 
beside the waters that stretches out its roots to the stream: It does 
not fear heat when it comes, its leaves stay green; In the year of 
drought, it shows no distress, but still produces fruit.” After 
enough bloodwork to fill a blood bank, psychological evalua-
tions, 24-hour urine specimen collection, and travel while juggling 
family, kids, school, and her job, the kidney was ready.  

The days preceding the operation were filled with family visits 
and gatherings, a graduation party, and a turkey neck boil. 
Caroline experienced Acme Oyster and Café du Monde for the 
first time. It was all fun and family; Shelleyʼs parents embraced 
Caroline like a daughter, sharing stories about Shelleyʼs spitfire 
personality growing up. Shelleyʼs mother said that Carolineʼs 
donation restored her faith in humanity. Their ATTWN tribe sisters 
called in to pray together.  

On June 13, 2022, the transplant took place at Oschner Medical 
Center in New Orleans, Louisiana. While Caroline was in surgery 
for the kidney removal, Shelley was being prepared for the 
reception. Shelley recalls waking up halfway through the 
 

Shelley & Caroline
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The Walls Are Talking
...Even Louder

ATTWN released a new survey in 2022 completed by 
a substantial sample-size (33%) of actively-engaged 
Quitters. The results were shocking...even for us.

60%

30%

37%

60%

Almost 60% of former abortion 
workers saw or experienced 
targeted racism against patients 
and staff in their clinics. Less than 25% of former 

abortion workers said their 
clinicsʼ abortion providers 

had local hospital 
admitting privileges.

The abortion industry capitalizes on sex trafficking 
victims. More than 37% of former abortion workers 
were certain that some of their abortion patients were 
being trafficked...and were told not to report it. 74% of our clients who 

worked in the abortion 
industry reported that they 
witnessed physical, sexual, 
or verbal abuse of patients 
in the clinics by staff. Many 

of these patients were 
under sedation and 

unaware of the way they 
were treated.

More than 68% of former 
abortion workers are hired on 
the spot without fully knowing 

what kind of work they are 
getting into. Many of them are 

transitioned from the front 
office to the back where they 

witnessed atrocities never 
advertised by their employer.

More than 30% of former 
abortion workers are not 
certified or licensed to perform 
their job responsibilities.

Most abortion workers have 
something in common—history of 
trauma. 66% of our clients have 

either been in an abusive 
relationship or have been 

abused physically or sexually as 
a minor. The abortion industry 

preys on the vulnerable, 
including their own staff. 

Nearly 20% of former 
abortion workers reported 
explicitly being told to take 
part in illegal activity in the 
clinic, including scrubbing 

patient charts, manipulating 
sonogram measurements, 
and not reporting sexual 

assault and/or illicit abortions 
performed on minors.

Nearly 40% of former abortion 
workers said their clinics 
performed abortions past their 
stateʼs gestational age limits.

87% of former abortion 
workers said their work 
negatively affected their home 
lives and relationships.

90% of former abortion 
workers had no in-house 
counselors nor anyone 
from corporate to talk to 
when struggling with 
experiences in the clinic.

After leaving the abortion industry, more than 60% 
of former abortion workers report nightmares, 
insomnia, and anxiety directly related to what they 
have witnessed in the procedure, recovery, and 
POC (Products of Conception) rooms.

Quitters listed their former clinicsʼ human remains disposal procedures, citing 
medical waste disposal, sales to research laboratories, dispatch to funeral 
homes per state requirements, freezer storage, incinerators, and garbage 
disposals in sinks to local water treatment facilities.

Quitter Quotes:

“I don't wish this 
type of job on 

my worst 
enemy.”

“I still can't believe 
I used to rinse the 

aborted babies down 
the drain and then 

turn on the garbage 
disposal.”

“Itʼs the most traumatic 
experience of my life 
and Iʼve had a lot. 

Even responding to this 
survey makes me have 

a weird physical 
reaction.”

SHE WAS STRONGER
We embarked on a filming project at 
the height of the covid pandemic to 
produce something beautiful amidst 
chaos and tragedy. The result was She 
Was Stronger, directed by filmmaker 
Sean Schiavolin, which chronicles the 
lives of three former abortion workers 
from different backgrounds and 
regions. Adrienne Moton of Gosnellʼs 
clinic in Pennsylvania, Sarah Eubanks  
of Alabama, and Nallely Perez  
of California are the stars of the 
documentary.
 
The film premiered in late 2022 and is 
being shown in select cities nationwide. 
For more information about the film, 
and how you can support the film tour, 
please visit www.shewasstronger.com.

Scan the QR code to watch 
the trailer and find the most 
current information on 
screenings near you!

“It will always haunt 
me. I will always feel 

shame, despite 
knowing I'm forgiven 

by Christ.”

“Worst decision 
of my life to 
work there!”

25%

74% 68%

90%

25% of former abortion 
workers kept their work in 

the abortion industry a 
secret from their immediate 

family members.

Many states don't even 
bother inspecting abortion 

clinics at all, but for the 
ones that do, 50% of 

former abortion workers 
said they were tipped off 
prior to inspection dates.

Over 50% of former abortion 
workers said they were either 

certain or suspected that 
abortion services were 

performed on minors without 
parental consent in their 

clinics, and only 17% made 
the required reports.

67% of former 
abortion workers 
said they witnessed 
or participated in 
forced abortions 
on patients.

25%

50% 50%

67% 30%

25%

50%

30% of former abortion workers 
said they regularly used expired 
medications on patients.

More than 50% of former abortion 
workers said that staff worked with 
abortion patients while under the 
influence of drugs or alcohol. Are 
you in good hands?

Only 25% of former abortion 
workers said that their clinics 
provided proper informed consent 
prior to abortion procedures.

Almost 50% of former abortion 
workers said that their clinics had set 
abortion goals or quotas. Of these, 
80% said their clinics incentivized 
abortion with sales bonuses.

50%

Quitter Stats: 20% 66%

40%

87%

Less than 33% of abortion clinics 
prioritize post-abortion follow-up care, 
according to our Quitters.

33%
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Media Coverage Overview ATTWN Social Media Stats

News Story Features / News Articles
News Coverage Pieces / News Stories

456

Number of Radio & TV Interviews
206

Online Readership Reach

6,645,700,000

News Stories Shared Across
All Social Media Platforms

685,780

Followers on Social Media

61,585

Content Views on 
Social Media Platforms

1,386,415

e-Newsletter Readership
142,000

TikTok Views
632,000

impactCULTURE-CHANGING

Financial Assistance:

Supreme Court abortion victory should be 
celebrated, but work is just beginning | Fox News

Pro-Lifers Emphasize the Unique Risks and Trauma 
That Accompany ‘Self-Managed’ Abortion | National 
Catholic Register (ncregister.com)

'I Couldn't Lie to Myself Anymore': Ex-Abortion Nurse 
Describes Her Decision to Flee Her Clinic - YouTube

Dad’s Vision Saved Her from Untimely Death | CBN.com

Former Planned Parenthood director: ‘The left 
has done this to themselves’ - YouTube

G R E A T E S T  H I T S :

Created and launched 
ATTWN LinkedIn Page! 
Follow us on LinkedIn!

With the abortion industry at its most 
vulnerable since 1973, now is the time to 
reclaim our culture of life! We know that 
abortion workers are on the fence about 
leaving, but many cite fear and peer 
pressure as reasons for staying at their 
jobs, despite the toll it takes on them. 

We don’t want them to continue suffering 
silently while abortion workers are 18 
times more likely to attempt suicide. In 
2023, we plan to:

DOUBLE our in-reach into abortion clinics with mailers and 
collaborative campaigns with Sidewalk Advocates for Life

Launch our #Exodus2023 campaign ten years after the first mass 
abortion industry walkout led by ATTWN

Develop and produce a post-abortion healing program specially designed 
for former abortion industry workers, as more than 30% of our Quitters 
have had abortions and need healing

Engage as many Quitters as possible with our new Discipleship 
program and spread the Gospel message! THIS IS ALREADY 
TAKING OFF LIKE WILDFIRE!

Certify all Client Managers to become Mental Health Coaches and 
Mental Health First Responders

Provide Health Coaching to Quitters who have experienced the 
physical manifestations of the abortion industry’s effects

Onboard additional licensed therapists to supplement the demand 
for these services

Continue engaging Quitters in our monthly Bible studies to edify them 
spiritually and encourage their relationships with Christ

Goals
F O R  2 0 2 3

01

02

03

04

05

Everything you have sacrificially given to this ministry 
has made an impact on our culture for generations to 
come. Our Quitters, their children, and their 
grandchildren thank you for supplying the means to 
stabilize their families and begin thriving!

With your support, we are able to connect Quitters 
with life-changing resources:

We don’t want anyone to stay in their abortion 
industry jobs longer than necessary. Sometimes, 
it’s best to resign with no notice. The transitional 
financial aid helps sustain them for a few weeks, 
giving ample time to find new life-affirming 
employment.

Your support funds our efforts

Income vs. Expenses
income $2.6 million

expenses $2.4 million

Your 
Individual Donations
Corporate Donations
Foundation Donations

91%
6%
3%

Government Funding: ZERO

TO
 OUR

Legal Representation:
Quitters have inside information that NEEDS to be 
exposed, and the abortion industry must be held 
accountable. We connect them to a legal team 
who fights for them!

Employment Opportunities:
Our Client Managers are pros at job searching, 
and our professional resumé writer literally 
wrote the book on resumés!

Emotional Healing:
Once the dust has settled, Quitters can lean on 
their Client Managers for emotional support 
indefinitely. We are always here for them. Dr. 
Amanda Willie also provides Biblically-based 
licensed clinical therapy at no cost to our clients.

Spiritual Support:
Quitting is not enough. Jesus is ready to forgive 
and heal, and our Discipleship program, Bible 
studies, and regular prayer with Client Managers 
fosters love and growth in Him!

Education Scholarships:
In memory of the late Dr. Nancy Sandrock, 
Quitters can apply for scholarships to advance 
their careers in the medical field to heal rather 
than harm.

Speaking Opportunities:
When Quitters experience healing, they feel 
compelled to speak the TRUTH. Our publicist and 
government outreach coordinator connect them 
with media training, speaking engagements and 
representation, and opportunities to provide expert 
witness testimony in legislative hearings.

Financial Coaching:
As one Quitter said, “I can’t WAIT to be done with 
government assistance!” Quitters are empowered 
to support themselves and their families through 
Dave Ramsey-certified financial coaching and 
achieve long-term goals.

GIFTS

YOU make this possible. 

Heroes

F I N A N C I A L  
S N A P S H O T

Thank you for believing in this ministry and for loving 
these Quitters out of the abortion industry.

91%

6%
3%

Type these titles into your favorite search engine to view these stories in full!

*

Figures from our direct mail 
program are still being 
finalized at this time.

*
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